GOLDEN GATE COMMUNITY CENTER ADVISORY BOARD

MEETING MINUTES

10/03/2016

ATTENDEES:
Ms. Kaydee Tuff - Chairman




Mr. James Klug - Vice Chairman




Mr. Bill Arthur - Member




Ms. Vickie Williams - Supervisor




Ms. Carrie Drew - Regional Manager

I.    
Call to Order:  Chairman Kaydee Tuff

Chairman Tuff called the meeting to order at 7:30 p.m.

II.
Attendance-Establish a Quorum

Attendance was taken, with Quorum established. 

III. 
Approval of Agenda

Ms. Tuff requested a motion to approve the agenda.  Mr. Bill Arthur made a motion to 
approve the agenda.  Mr. James Klug seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the 
agenda was approved. 
IV.
Approval of Minutes

Ms. Tuff requested a motion to approve the previous minutes.  Mr. Bill Arthur made a 
motion to approve the minutes.  Mr. James Klug seconded the motion.  All were in favor 
and the previous minutes were approved. 

V.  
Public Comments


No members of the public were present at the meeting. 

VI.
Old Business


A.  Advisory Board Applicants; Renee Hanson, Ernst Bretzmann:  Two applications 
were received in consideration of the two advisory board member positions available. 


The first application discussed was from Ms. Renee Hanson, a resident of Golden Gate, 
and who works for the Public School system. She is a 15-year resident of Collier County, 
having served on numerous committees and participated in Relay for Life. 


Ms. Kaydee Tuff proposed a motion to accept Renee Hanson’s application to serve as a 
member of the Golden Gate Community Center Advisory Board.  Mr. James Klug 
seconded the motion.  All were in favor.
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Mr. Bill Arthur entered a motion to accept the second applicant, Mr. Ernst Bretzmann, to 
join the advisory board.  Mr. James Klug seconded the motion.  All were in favor.  

B.  Roofing Project:  Ms. Vickie Wilson stated the roofing project was to have 
commenced on this date, 10/03/2016; however was rain delayed.  Clarification was given 
as to what areas the roofing project involved, which due to budget constraints, does not 
include the gym or the auditorium. These two structures are budgeted for 2017. 

C.  New Year/New Budget:



1.  $35,000 for A/C ventilation



2.  $50,000 for Playground Replacement


Ms. Vickie Williams discussed the approved budget for 2017, which includes $35,000 to 
be put towards A/C ventilation, as well as $50,000 for playground equipment 
replacement. Ms. Tuff inquired as to whether the funding for A/C ventilation would be 
put towards replacement or repairs. Ms. Williams reported the funds would be put 
towards replacement of several units in the building. 

Mr. Bill Arthur inquired about the funds being used for playground equipment 
replacement. It was discussed that the $50,000 budgeted was for the Golden Gate 
Community Center, however there were park funds also available. Ms. Tuff inquired as 
to whether the current equipment could be donated. Ms. Carrie Drew responded that 
outdoor playground equipment has a lifespan of approximately 10 to 12 years, after 
which it becomes a safety issue. The larger pieces of equipment, such as swings, jungle 
gyms, and slides were targeted for replacement. 

VII.
New Business:


A.  Garden:  Mr. Bill Arthur reported that “Skip” from the Lion’s Club is interested in 
taking over maintenance of the garden, and requires clarification of what is required to do 
so. Ms. Williams stated that there has been no new information put forth with regard to 
maintenance of the garden. Mr. Barry Williams conducted an on-site visit of the garden; 
however, no recommendations have been put forth by him at this time. Skip had inquired 
as to the whereabouts of the equipment that had previously been on site. Ms. Williams 
stated that the equipment belonged to the Community Garden, and that they had taken it 
back. Ms. Williams reported that she will be having a meeting on 10/04/2016 with Carrie 
Drew and Janine McPherson, at which time this topic will be raised. The gate is currently 
unsecured and Ms. Tuff asked that a lock be placed on the gate in order to secure the 
garden area until the maintenance issue is resolved. Mr. Arthur stated that the Lions Club 
members had expressed an interest in maintaining the garden, and that Skip, through his 
landscaping business, would provide the plants. Ms. Williams pointed out that the garden 
must be maintained by a non-profit organization and the Lions Club would be acceptable 
in that regard. 
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VIII.
Members Comments:  

1.  Mr. James Klug inquired as to the status of the question of 60/40 financial responsibility, and maintenance of the Wheels facility.  Ms. Carrie Drew stated she has reviewed approximately 25 years worth of meeting minutes dating back to 1984 and found no mention of the origin of the 60/40 split of financial responsibility. Ms. Drew stated this information may more likely be found as a note in the budget history. Ms. Drew clarified that GGCC originally belonged to Golden Gate; however the county had been brought in to assist with running the facility.  Ms. Tuff stated that when the county began growing the Center with structural enhancements, this is the timeframe when the 60/40 split was initiated. Ms. Drew added that Mr. Murdo Smith had explained that when the gymnasium was added, this was 60% of the facility, however it remains unclear what the 60% of the split is to be used towards.  The question remains as to whether maintenance of the Wheels facility is able to participate in use of the 60% funding.  A question was asked as to whether Ms. Sherry Bryer, former finance manager, might know the answer to the 60/40 split issue. To date, nothing has been found in the minutes, or a formal document defining this issue. Previously, the Parks Department or the MSTU worked in tandem to cover necessary expenses. Mr. Klug stated a need for clarification prior to the approval of any future budgets, with the main concern being the reserves. Mr. Klug further stated that lack of documentation as to the origin of the 60/40 split need not preclude a decision as to how it will be implemented moving forward. 
It was noted by the group that incoming board member, Ernie Bretzmann, formerly served on the board at a time when this issue may have originated, and may be able to offer further clarification. 


2.  Mr. Bill Arthur inquired about a television story outlining plans to install new
park lights. The group felt this was regarding the installation of lights at Golden Gate Park, rather than at the Community Center. 

IX.
Adjournment:  A motion to adjourn was entered by Mr. Bill Arthur.  The motion was 
seconded by Mr. Klug. All were in favor. 
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